

April 27, 2010

Ms. Kirsten Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319 26th Floor 2300 Yonge Street Toronto, On M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: IRM 2009 EB Number: EB-2009-0200

Hydro Inc. Application for Approval of 2010 Electricity Distribution Rates, License No. Ed-2003-0030

On November 26, 2009, Hydro Inc., referred to herein as the "Applicant", submitted an application to adjust its electricity distribution rates, retail transmission rates and smart meter funding adder with an effective date of May 1, 2010.

On April 20, 2010, the Ontario Energy Board (the "Board") issued its decision on the Applicant's rate application and issued a draft Tariff Rates and Charges effective May 1, 2010. The decision was posted on the Board's website and emailed to the Applicant.

The Applicant has reviewed the draft Tariff of Rates and Charges sent on April 20, 2010, confirms it's completeness and accuracy and requests that the draft Tariff of Rates and Charges become final effective May 1, 2010.

Respectfully submitted.

D.E. (Dave) Sinclair President & CEO